
 
 WEST SHORE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Lewisberry, PA 

August 19, 2021 

The West Shore School Board met in regular session at 6:30 p.m. with President Kambic presiding. 

 

The following members were present: Crocenzi, Francis, Moyer, Schwager, Stoltenburg, and Tierney.  

 

Administrators present: Stoltz, Whye, Argot, Leese, Sanders Stuck, Tabachini, Fourhman, Harrison, 

McGowan, and Vogelsong.  Solicitor:  Say. 

   

Minutes Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Crocenzi and seconded by Mrs. Moyer 

that the minutes of the meeting held July 15, 2021, be approved.  

Motion carried on a roll call vote 7-0. 

 

Treasurer’s Report Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Tierney and seconded by Mr. Stoltenburg 

that the Treasurer’s Report for the month ending June 30, 2021, 

showing invested and available funds of $22,690,152.74, be 

approved subject to audit. Motion carried on a roll call vote 7-0. 

 

Communications   Dr. Stoltz indicated the latest legal update from the solicitor’s 

office was available for Board members and provided an update 

on the Health and Safety Plan.   

 

Dr. Argot shared the Central Treasury Reports for Cedar Cliff 

and Red Land High Schools. 

 

Mrs. Moyer previewed a future Cumberland Perry Area Career 

and Technical Center Joint Operating Committee. 

 

Mrs. Crocenzi previewed a future Capital Area Intermediate 

Unit Board meeting and indicated a report from Pennsylvania 

School Board Association would be coming soon. 

 

Recognition by the 

Board 

 

 Mrs. Crocenzi gave a Shout Out to the maintenance department 

for their grass quality mowing efforts. 

 

Personnel  Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Tierney and seconded by Mr. Stoltenburg 

that the Board of School Directors approves Item 7.b.1. 

Reinstatement(s) - Professional; Item 7.b.1A. Reinstatement(s) 

– Support; Item 7.b.2. Resignation(s)  - Professional; Item 

7.b.3. Resignation(s) – Support; Item 7.b.3A. Resignation(s) – 

Extra Duty; Item 7.b.3B. Retirement(s) – Professional; Item 

7.b.4. Request(s) for Family and Medical Leave - Professional; 

Item 7.b.4A. Alteration(s) to Employment Status - Professional; 

Item 7.b.4B. Alteration(s) to Employment Status - Support; 

Item 7.b.4C. Appointment(s) - Professional; Item 7.b.4D. 

Appointment(s) - Support; Item 7.b.4E. Appointment(s) – Extra 



 
Duty; Item 7.b.5. Approval - Supplemental Time; Item 7.b.6. 

Approval – Bus Drivers; Item 7.b.7. Filling of Vacant 

Professional and Support Positions; Item 7.b.8. Approval - 

Substitute Lists. Motion carried on a roll call vote 7-0.  

 

Opportunity for 

Students to Speak 

 Leo and Ruby Gross, Fishing Creek Elementary School, 

expressed support for mask mandates.  Their comments were 

read to the Board. 

 

Jordan Manyette, Crossroads Middle School, expressed support 

for maintaining individual choice related to mask wearing.  His 

comments were read to the Board. 

 

Gracie Miller, Red Mill Elementary School, expressed support 

for maintaining individual choice related to mask wearing.  Her 

comments were read to the Board. 

 

Hailey Miller, Crossroads Middle School, expressed support for 

maintaining individual choice related to mask wearing.  Her 

comments were read to the Board. 

 

 

Recognition of Public 

– Agenda Items 

 Patricia Brown-Wagner, Camp Hill, expressed her concerns 

about the need for masking. 

 

Nicoletter Byer, Etters, express her concerns about the Health 

and Safety Plan. 

 

Brian Dolan, New Cumberland, expressed his resistance to 

mask mandates in schools. 

 

Jessica Elsheid, New Cumberland, expressed her thoughts 

about optional wearing of masks. 

 

Danielle Gross, Etters, expressed her desire for a mask mandate 

in schools. 

 

Aileen Minium, New Cumberland, expressed her thoughts 

about masking, transportation, and PCR tests. 

 

Kelly Nye, Wellsville, expressed her resistance to mask 

mandates in schools. 

 

Allison Shipp, Camp Hill, expressed her thoughts about the 

Health and Safety Plan in relation to personal freedom. 

 

Kristi Spangler, Mechanicsburg, expressed her opposition to 

requiring masks in school. 

 

Janel Trowbridge, Dover, expressed her support for mask 



 
mandates in school. 

 

Mystery Wintermyer, York Haven, expressed her opposition to 

requiring masks on school buses. 

 

Warren Atkins, New Cumberland, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  His comments were read to the Board. 

 

Brandy Bacon, Dover, expressed support for mask mandates.  

Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Laura Basso, Camp Hill, expressed support against mask 

wearing.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Rachel Beaver, Mechanicsburg, expressed support for 

maintaining individual choice related to mask wearing.  Her 

comments were read to the Board. 

 

Marti Bert, New Cumberland, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Brandi Brandl, Camp Hill, expressed support against mask 

wearing.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Jill Brirani, expressed support against mask wearing.  Her 

comments were read to the Board. 

 

Nicolette Byer, Etters, expressed support for mask mandates.  

Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Barbara Byrne, Camp Hill, commended the District for their 

consistent response to COVID.  Her comments were read to the 

Board. 

 

Katherine Chronister, Mechanicsburg, expressed support for 

mask mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Sherry Clark, Goldsboro, expressed support for mask mandates.  

Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Kirsten Cohick, Lewisberry, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Saundra Colello, New Cumberland, expressed support for 

maintaining individual choice related to mask wearing.  Her 

comments were read to the Board. 

 

Rebecca Derstine, Lewisberry, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 



 
Mark DeVita, Etters, expressed support for maintaining 

individual choice related to mask wearing.  His comments were 

read to the Board. 

 

Chris Fogarty, Camp Hill, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  His comments were read to the Board. 

 

Erika Frank, Lewisberry, expressed support for mask mandates.  

Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Shanna Geistwite, Camp Hill, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Harold Hagerty, Etters, expressed support for mask mandates.  

His comments were read to the Board. 

 

Dana Harkreader, Camp Hill, expressed support for maintaining 

individual choice related to mask wearing.  Her comments were 

read to the Board. 

 

Hope Harrison, Lewisberry, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Matt Healy, Mechanicsburg, expressed support for maintaining 

individual choice related to mask wearing.  His comments were 

read to the Board. 

 

BJ Henderson, Etters, expressed support for maintaining 

individual choice related to mask wearing.  His comments were 

read to the Board. 

 

Amber Hollingsworth, New Cumberland, expressed support 

against mask wearing.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Celeste Jack, Camp Hill, expressed support against mask 

wearing.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Jessi Jones, Lemoyne, expressed support against mask wearing.  

Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Danielle Jones, New Cumberland, expressed support against 

mask wearing.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Candice Kapranos, Mechanicsburg, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Bill Kennedy, New Cumberland, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  His comments were read to the Board. 

 

Theresa Kinsinger, New Cumberland, expressed support for 



 
mask mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Monica Kriete, Lemoyne, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Barbara Lathrop, New Cumberland, expressed support for 

maintaining individual choice related to mask wearing.  Her 

comments were read to the Board. 

 

Susan Linsey, Dover, expressed support for mask mandates.  

Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Drew McLain, Goldsboro, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  His comments were read to the Board. 

 

Frank Miles, Etters, expressed support for mask mandates.  His 

comments were read to the Board. 

 

Mike Moser, Lewisberry, expressed support for maintaining 

individual choice related to mask wearing.  His comments were 

read to the Board. 

 

John Noll, Etters, expressed support for mask mandates.  His 

comments were read to the Board. 

 

Kirsten Salvatore, Mechanicsburg, expressed her concerns with 

inconsistencies related to masks on bus.  Her comments were 

read to the Board. 

 

Allison Schoener, Etters, expressed support for mask mandates.  

Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Tammy Schriver, New Cumberland, expressed support for 

maintaining individual choice related to mask wearing.  Her 

comments were read to the Board. 

 

Jason and Michelle Schwartzman, Lemoyne, expressed support 

for mask mandates.  Their comments were read to the Board. 

 

Krista Sellars, New Cumberland, expressed support for 

maintaining individual choice related to mask wearing.  Her 

comments were read to the Board. 

 

Jennifer Smith, Camp Hill, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Shaun Smith, Camp Hill, expressed support for mask & vaccine 

mandates.  His comments were read to the Board. 

 

Candace Stepp, New Cumberland, expressed support for mask 



 
mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Ann Stewart, New Cumberland, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Erin Strelec, New Cumberland, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Jordan Thomas, York Haven, expressed support for maintaining 

individual choice related to mask wearing.  Her comments were 

read to the Board. 

 

Robert & Brenda Turner, Lemoyne, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  Their comments were read to the Board. 

 

Alicia Urich, New Cumberland, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Jennifer Wolf, York Haven, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Kristie Wolf-Maloney, Etters, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Kate Wolfe, Lemoyne, expressed support for mask mandates.  

Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Nathan Zalik, Lewisberry, expressed support for mask 

mandates.  His comments were read to the Board. 

 

Bills for Approval  

 

 

Motion: 

 

 

 

It was moved by Mrs. Tierney and seconded by Mr. Stoltenburg 

that the Board of School Directors approves the bills for 

approval, as attached to these minutes; 

Speech Therapy 

Services – Sunbelt 

Staffing, LLC 

 approves the attached agreement for speech and language 

services provided by Sunbelt Staffing, LLC; and  

Staffing Agreement 

with General 

Healthcare Resources 

 

 approves the attached staffing agreement and addendum with 

General Healthcare Resources, LLC.  Motion carried on a roll 

call vote 7-0. 

Rossmoyne Change 

Orders 

 

Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Crocenzi seconded by Mrs. Tierney that 

the Board of School Directors approves the Rossmoyne Change 

orders as presented. Motion carried on a roll call vote 7-0. 

 

 

Lower Allen Lease 

Agreement 

 

Motion: It was moved by Mrs. Crocenzi seconded by Mr. Stoltenburg 

that the Board of School Directors approves the attached Lower 

Allen Lease Agreement. Motion carried on a roll call vote 7-0. 



 
 

Information Items  

 

 

Revision to Parameters 

for the Organization of 

Public Comment 

 

 

 

Motion: 

Mr. Kambic raised the subject of setting a new time for which 
emailed public comments needed to be submitted to the Board 
for inclusion in the public comment section of the meeting. 
 
It was moved by Mrs. Tierney and seconded by Mrs. Moyer that 

the Board of School Directors amends the agenda to include a 

revision of Parameters for the Organization on Public 

comments effective at the next Board meeting. This requires 

any comments submitted electronically to be submitted by noon 

on the day of the Board meeting for inclusion in the materials 

given to the Board members, removes the public reading of 

electronically submitted public comments, and expands the 

group of individuals able to submit public comments by adding 

District taxpayers, partners, and community groups to the 

existing eligible list of District students, parents, residents, and 

staff.  After providing opportunity for public comment, the 

motion carried on a roll call vote 7-0.   

 

Recognition of Public 

– General Items 

 

 Danielle Gross, Etters, expressed her support for publishing the 

Board agenda in advance of the meeting as we have been doing. 

 

Kirsten Salvatore, Mechanicsburg, expressed her concerns with 

transportation in PowerSchool and the inconsistencies to masks 

on bus.  Her comments were read to the Board. 

 

Adjournment  There being no further business, President Kambic declared the 

meeting adjourned.  (9:49 p.m.) 

  

__________________________________ 

Dr. Ryan E. Argot, Secretary 

 


